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REPORT OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND PLANNING


TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR PLANNING ON MONDAY 6TH DECEMBER 2004



TITLE:  
PILOT SCHEME -REMOVAL OF TWO HIGHWAY TREES OUTSIDE NUMBERS 1 & 5 GRASSMERE CRESCENT, WINTON, ECCLES. 


RECOMMENDATIONS: That the highway trees fronting numbers 1And 5 Grasmere Crescent, Winton, Eccles be removed.  


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: In the view of current road safety issue, it is recommended that both highway trees be removed as a matter of urgency.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS : Series of photographs attached.


ASSESSMENT OF RISK :

High

	


THE SOURCE OF FUNDING :
Via the Capital account identified for the scheme.

	


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED – N/A 

	


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED – N/A

	


CONTACT OFFICER: John Horrocks – 603 4036


WARD (S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE (S) Winton


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES Retention of healthy highway trees wherever possible.


1.0
Details 
1.1 
An ongoing pilot project scheme is currently being carried out by Salford City Council and Capita/Morrison Limited as a pre-cursor to the formation of the proposed Joint Venture company. The scheme within the Westwood Park and the Alder Park areas of Eccles comprises of both carriageway and footway reconstruction works.

1.2 
During the construction works it has been noted that two trees, fronting numbers 1 and 5 Grasmere Crescent, have started to encroach into the carriageway and a hazard is now presented for passing vehicular traffic. Grasmere Crescent is a busy through route for both vehicles and pedestrians, and provides access to a local nursery school.

1.3
The highway tree fronting number 5 Grasmere Crescent is leaning into the carriageway to such a degree that the trunk of the tree is considered to be a risk to vehicular traffic. Additionally the base of the tree has fully overgrown the existing kerbline to an extent where it is impossible to replace the kerb without causing root damage which could cause stability problems in the future

1.4 
The highway tree fronting number 1 Grasmere Crescent has a similar growth pattern and is also causing a similar obstruction and hazard. 

1.5
The City Councils arboricultrulist has carried out a detailed inspection of the trees and has noted that the trunks of the trees have already sustained minor damage, probably caused by high-sided vehicles.

1.6
It is considered that the identified problem is severe in nature and an accident potential caused by the overhanging trees is high.

1.7
A request has also been made to remove the tree outside 28 Grasmere Crescent due to the excessive tree root growth and the consequent damage to the footway and an adjacent private driveway. Inspection of the tree at this location has shown that the tree roots can be pruned to facilitate repair of the footway and private driveway surfaces. It is therefore not a proposal to remove the tree at this location.

2.0 
Recommendations

2.1
In the view of current road safety issue, it is recommended that the highway trees outside numbers 1 & 5 Grasmere Crescent be removed as a matter of urgency.

Malcolm Sykes

Strategic Director of Housing and Planning
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